The Food Pantry at St. Francis Sharing & Caring needs volunteers for a 3 hour shift. For donations, our suggested food pantry items are applesauce & pancake mix, which can be placed in the box located in the annex. Thank you!

The District Core Leadership Team is forming a Search Committee to find a new District Minister following the resignation of Bill Wenger. The Core Team asks that if you are interested in serving on this Search Committee or you have the name of a person to submit, please contact the District Office at <a href="mailto:tlehman@brethren.org">tlehman@brethren.org</a> by June 1st.

"My faith will never stand or should ever stand in the wisdom of a denomination, but in the eternal power of God."

Pastor David

The Youth Outing to Linn Run has been postponed until summer.

2021 Prayer Partner church: Moxham Church of the Brethren

-----

Please note that all the changes made to the Bulletin and Dew Drops were made by Pastor David. If you have any comments please talk to him..

May God give dew from Heaven ~ Genesis 27:28

To encourage companionship with Jesus Christ and participate in the life and work of the Church

# DEW DROPS

May 30, 2021

# MAPLE SPRING CHURCH of the Brethren

106 Spring Road, Hollsopple, PA 15935
Phone 479-7062
E-mail...maplespringcob@atlanticbb.net
Webpage address...www.maplespringcob.org

Mission Statement: The living water of Christ wells up within us and overflows! It is our mission to be obedient to Christ by living in unity with one another, by discipling one another through the Holy Spirit and by reaching out to our neighbors.

9:30 a.m.	Sunday School Supt	Pat Shaffer
10:35 a.m.	Worship Service	Pastor David
	Worship Leader	Nancy Gindlesperger
	Pianist	Pat Shaffer
	Organist	Patty Shaffer
	Acolyte	Brayden Beahr

Pastor's office hours: Monday - Thursday 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. pastordavidbennett@gmail.com

Secretary's hours: Monday thru Friday

9 a.m. - 12 p.m.

(Schedule may vary)

#### **TUESDAY**

Humble Hands @ 9 a.m.

# **WEDNESDAY**

Meet for Prayer @ 9 a.m. in the Prayer Room

# **JUNE**

**June 4<sup>th</sup>** - Pastor David has tickets for \$10 to the Fellowship of Christian Athletes **Chicken BBQ Family Event**. It will be held on June 4<sup>th</sup>, 2021 from 3 - 9 p.m. at the Quemahoning Family Rec Large Pavilion.

**June 6<sup>th</sup>** – we will have a **hope service** to remember and honor loved ones who have passed away during the past 2 years. If you are interested in participating, please contact the church office. Thank you!

**June 9<sup>th</sup>** - The <u>CHOIR</u> is reuniting to prepare a song to be presented on July 4. Practices will begin on June 9 at 7:00.

June 13th - we will be having a baby dedication service.

June 21 – 25 6:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. Bible School. Bible School will be held June 21 -25 and our title is "An Ark for Today's World" The children will learn about Creation, Noah's Ark, Jesus Feeding the 5,000, The Good Samaritan, and Heifer Project (Passing on the gift). We will be posting sign-up sheets on the bulletin board starting next Sunday. If you volunteer you will need updated Clearances. Watch the Water Cup and Dew Drops for additional information.

June 27<sup>th</sup> - Grace at the Grove morning worship service @ 10 a.m.

M @ PS - "Men at Pavilion Study" w/Mike Stevens & Will Hershberger on Mondays @ 7 p.m. during the months of **June**, **July & August.** Please bring a lawn chair. If you have any questions, please call Blaine Leverknight

**BAPTISM** – We are having a service of Baptism in July. Please contact the Pastor or one of the Deacons if you would like to be baptized

#### **CALLING OF DEACONS**

At the Church Council Meeting on April 29, 2021, Dave and Patty Koba were called as Deacons. Please be in prayer for these two as they serve a one-year trial period as they discern their call to this set apart ministry as part of the Deacon Commission.

### **THANK YOU**

The Missions and Service Commission would like to thank all those who participated in the Pancake Breakfast to benefit the Western PA District Disaster Fund. We appreciate everyone who worked hard to provide a delicious breakfast and all who came to eat and generously made donations. God gave us a perfect day and it was wonderful to fellowship with members of our community. As a result of your kindness and generosity, we are able to donate \$1,307.00 to the District Disaster Fund. These funds will assist with expenses when sending volunteers from our District to offer aid in the event of a disaster. We are so fortunate to be a part of such a loving and caring congregation.

#### **BIRTHDAYS**

Mona Blough – June 6 – 84

Bob Fisher – June 6 - 79